

TOWN OF AVOID

2018 AUG 10 P 12: 01

TOWN SLERK

Avon Park and Recreation Commission

65 East Main Street, Avon, MA 02322

Dan Hart Vice Chairperson Ben Chapman Commissioner Barbara Littlefield Commissioner

Carl Fischer Chairpe Stephen McCarthy Commissi Jessie Delorey Secre

JULY 10, 2018

Avon Park and Recreation met at 6:30pm with members Carl Fischer, Dan Hart and Barbara Littlefield present.

Minutes from the June 26th meeting were reviewed and accepted with corrections.

FAMILY MOVIE NIGHT

Busy Bee gave us a 10% discount and free delivery for rentals for FMN. Carl will contact BC Tent for tables and chairs. Little League is planning in sponsoring an activity. Jen will ask SP councilors to work that night. AlleyOop will begin setting up around 2:30pm. Barbara motioned that we show the original version of the movie Benjie for FMN. Dan 2nd the motion with all members in favor. Dan will forward info regarding FMN to the town clerk to put on their website. Little League will also add FMN to their website. Fasano's is not available for FMN. Looking into other food services. Jen will be asked to submit a request for use of the high school for that night.

BUDDY BENCH

Playscapes will be installing the Buddy Bench near Lundgren Playground. Playscapes will match the existing structure. They will work around the SP schedule. Dan motioned that we approve the installation of the Buddy Bench. Carl 2nd the motion. Barbara abstained from voting. Motion carried with 3 ayes and 1 abstaining.

FIELDS/PLAYGROUNDS

Dan will contact Childscape to order replacement swings for the Butler. They are currently not in code. The police will be asked to keep an eye on the Miller Tracy Playground. It has been reported that teens are hanging out there. Dan is still working on the tennis court repairs. ACES will be painting the shed at Miller Tracy. Dan will check to make sure it will be done in time for FMN. ACES is running out of money. Selectman Beckerman asked Dan if Park and Rec inquire about a partnership between Park and Rec,

Aces and the school department. At the July 19th Selectman's meeting Dan will present what is being done for repairs at Miller Tracy and to also find out what the teen policy is on security cameras. We need to check with ACES to see what the balance of the grant is. The high school girl's soccer is using Crowley for captain's practice. The high school boy's soccer will be using Noonan.

SUMMER PROGRAM

It has been noted that next year t-shirts for the councilors and workreation should be different, as well as the color for the children's t-shirts. The board will discuss the drop-off procedures.

Our next meeting will be on Tuesday July 24th.

Respectfully submitted,

Jessie Delorey

Recording Secretary

Avon Park and Recreation